
RESOLUTION NO. _______ 
 

A RESOLUTION ACCEPTING A MONETARY DONATION 
OF $250,000 FROM THE BAYS MOUNTAIN PARK 
ASSOCIATION FOR THE FOX DEN PLAYGROUND 

 
WHEREAS, The Fox Den Playground, a new addition to Bays Mountain Park, is 

anticipated to open in the summer of 2025; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Bays Mountain Park Association has offered to donate an 

additional $250,000 towards the project; and  
 
WHEREAS, to date over $660,000 in donations have been received from 

individuals, organizations and companies towards the total project cost of $941,960. 
 

Now therefore, 
 

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN AS 
FOLLOWS: 

 
SECTION I. That the donation to the city from the Bays Mountain Park 

Association in the amount of $250,000 for the Fox Den Playground project is hereby 
accepted. 

 
SECTION II. That the board finds that the actions authorized by this resolution are 

for a public purpose and will promote the health, comfort, and prosperity of the citizens of 
the city. 

 
SECTION III. That this resolution shall take effect from and after its adoption, the 

public welfare requiring it. 
 
 ADOPTED this the 15th day of April, 2025. 
 
              
      PAUL MONTGOMERY, MAYOR 
ATTEST: 
 
        
ANGELA MARSHALL, DEPUTY CITY RECORDER 
 
   APPROVED AS TO FORM: 
    
           
   RODNEY B. ROWLETT, III, CITY ATTORNEY 


